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Comments: Comments attached

 

Regarding the Proposed Action for the Heber Wild Horse Territory Management Plan

 

I believe the proposed area of management is too large.

 

According to the numbers presented.  2017 was under approximately 500 horses.  I still doubt the accuracy of

these numbers.

 

The designated Horse Territory is approximately 19,700 acres.  But the surrounding areas the horses will be

allowed to roam in and out of are approximately another 21,360 acres.  I cannot see how you can keep the

numbers at the proposed amount of 50-104.  How can health monitoring, feed utilization and numbers be kept in

check?

 

I understand you cannot fence in the Horse Territory and establish the 50-104 horses therein.  Could you

possibly enclosed the Territory and also designate it as an Allotment?   You could remove all division fencing.

This could allow a permittee to graze cattle at the determined number of AUM[rsquo]s.  Keeping the area multi-

use.  You could monitor feed usages, for the horses, wildlife and cattle more manageable.  You could maintain

the proposed amount of horses and the herds[rsquo] health.


